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August 15, 2012
Mr. Jonas Haertle
Head, PRME Secretariat

Foundation for the Global Compact
801 2nd Avenue, 3rd Floor
New York, New York 10017

Dear Mr. Haertle:


Once again, Virginia Wesleyan College proudly renews its commitment to the Principles of Responsible Management Education which we first formally endorsed in February 2009.  Virginia Wesleyan College in general and its Management, Business, and Economics Department in particular reaffirm our support of the six principles and our responsibility to share with other PRME institutions information regarding our progress in implementing those principles and our plans regarding future progress in achieving the goals of the PRME initiative.  Our progress and plans are described in the following SIP report.








Cordially,
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William T. Greer, President

Virginia Wesleyan College

Virginia Wesleyan College

Principles for Responsible Management Education

Sharing Information on Progress (SIP) Report

August, 2012




I.
Progress on Principles

Principle 1:
Purpose: We will develop the capabilities of students to be future generators of sustainable value for business and society at large and to work for an inclusive and sustainable global economy.

Major Achievements


During the spring of 2011, the department developed and asked majors to endorse, the “VWC Majors Pledge” which is structured on the foundation of the UN global Compact and a commitment to “… creating sustainable social, environmental and economic value in my career through effective and responsible business practices.”  Additionally, the department developed and endorsed the “MBE Code of Conduct”, built on a foundation of integrity, respect, and personal responsibility. As of the fall 2011 semester, the MBE Code of Conduct is included in the syllabus of every course taught in the department of Management, Business, and Economics. 
Principle 2: 
 Values: We will incorporate into our academic activities and curricula the values of global social responsibility as portrayed in international initiatives such as the United Nations Global Compact.
Major Achievements


The department sponsored a fall 2011 presentation by Professor Jonathan Wight of the University of Richmond, author of “Saving Adam Smith: A Tale of Wealth, Transformation, and Virtue”, entitled “Is Greed Good?”  The presentation focused on the difference between greed and self-interest based on the writings of Adam Smith in “The Wealth of Nations” and, more importantly, “The Theory of Moral Sentiments”.

In February 2012, the department sponsored a faculty panel entitled, “Corruption and International Business Practices: Business As Usual?”  After viewing the PBS Frontline program “Black Gold”, which focused on a British corruption scandal with BAE, two MBE faculty members and a colleague from Political Science discussed both the film and the issues it raised – particularly as the issues would apply to students faced with similar pressures in their careers.

Principle 3 
Method: We will create educational frameworks, materials, processes and environments that enable effective learning experiences for responsible leadership.
Major Achievements


In light of the significant changes in courses and curricula resulting from the college changing to a 4-credit per course structure, the department needed to identify those courses which we would accept to meet our environment requirement.  The department clarified its definition of environmental literacy and, utilizing that definition developed a set of courses which will help our majors attain it.

Principle 4:
Research: We will engage in conceptual and empirical research that advances our understanding about the role, dynamics, and impact of corporations in the creation of sustainable social, environmental and economic value.

Major Achievements


Dr. Paul Ewell continues to conduct research on the fishing and crabbing industry on Virginia’s Eastern Shore and constructing an extensive database that will have photos, information on numerous work boats, and oral histories to preserve the watermen's dialects and descriptions of their work.   Professor Ewell’s research is helping to document a sustainable business practice that has gone on for generations.  This insight can shed light on how businesses can treat a common resource such as a fishery in an appropriate way so as to insure its continued existence for future generations.

Professor David Garraty undertook research on the empirical evidence regarding the effectiveness of municipalities pursuing “shared services”.  The research was undertaken against the background of a pilot project financed by local businesses and spearheaded by the Hampton Roads Partnership looking into the desirability of local municipalities joining forces to achieve economies of scale and cost savings.  The results of that research were presented at the 2012 annual meeting of the Virginia Association of Economists.
Principle 5.
Partnership: We will interact with managers of business corporations to extend our knowledge of their challenges in meeting social and environmental responsibilities and to explore jointly effective approaches to meeting these challenges.

Major Achievements

During the fall 2011 and spring 2012 semesters, Professor Ewell’s Principles of Management students put on week-long VWC Business Conferences.  The conferences brought in local business representatives and public sector managers each day to address students on various topics including sustainability, marketing, financing, and accounting.  In addition, the local chapter of The Association for Operations Management (APICS) held its monthly meeting in conjunction with the Conferences and provided opportunities for faculty and students to network with local operations management professionals.
Principle 6:
Dialogue: We will facilitate and support dialog and debate among educators, business, government, consumers, media, civil society organizations and other interested groups and stakeholders on critical issues related to global social responsibility and sustainability.

Major Achievements

In an effort to facilitate dialogue between students and members of the Board of Trustees, the Department of Management, Business, and Economics has instituted a speakers’ series featuring members of the Board of Trustees and other distinguished professionals.  The speakers are primarily targeting our seniors who are about to enter the work force.  The spring 2011 speaker was the Executive Vice-president for Planning and CIO for Norfolk Southern and focused her remarks on the importance of personal integrity in business.  The most recent speaker, an alum of the major and president of Maersk Line North America, addressed a number of issues of interest to students with particular emphasis on sustainability.
Professor Garraty’s research on Shared Services was presented in a panel discussion at the annual meeting of the Virginia association of Economists that he had organized. The panel  included representatives of a local municipality, the regional planning district commission, the Hampton Roads Partnership, and the consulting firm undertaking the feasibility study.

II.
Future Perspectives/Key Objectives

Principle 2:
Values: We will incorporate into our academic activities and curricula the values of global social responsibility as portrayed in international initiatives such as the United Nations Global Compact.

The Management, Business, and Economics department anticipates developing some type of formal, public ceremony for students who declare a Business major.  A significant component of this ceremony, as presently envisioned, will be to ask majors to endorse, the “VWC Majors Pledge” which is structured on the foundation of the UN global Compact and a commitment to “… creating sustainable social, environmental and economic value in my career through effective and responsible business practices.”

III.
Helpful Support from PRME Signatories/Steering Committee

Going forward, Virginia Wesleyan College again hopes to be able to send a representative to a future UN Global Forum on Responsible Management Education.  Having the opportunity to network with other faculty members from institutions that have endorsed PRME should prove most useful in terms of learning of the successes and failures of other schools who are attempting to incorporate PRME into what they teach and how they operate.  Additionally, the department hopes that the Secretariat will continue to send out monthly newsletters (communications) describing conferences, webinars and the like along with links to available resources.
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